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	David Bell

Chief Executive Officer
	Level 3, 56 Pitt Street

Sydney  NSW  2000

Telephone:
(02) 8298 0401
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(02) 8298 0447


5 June 2003

Dr Kathleen Dermody

Secretary

Parliament Joint Committee 

 on Corporations and Financial Services

Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Email:  corporations.joint@aph.gov.au
Dear Dr Dermody,


Inquiry into Corporations Amendment Regulations 2003 (No 1.) 2003 No. 31

and

Regulations 7.1.29 Corporations Amendment Regulations 2003

(No. 3) 2003 No. 85

(Regulations)

Australian Bankers’ Association is pleased to have the opportunity to make a submission to the Joint Committee’s inquiry.

On this occasion, we wish to make a submission of a different sort that is confined to only one issue.

Our member banks along with many other financial institutions have reached a critically important stage in their progress towards full implementation of the financial services reform regime by 11 March 2004.  Many of these organisations are finalising their preparations to apply to ASIC for their Australian financial services licences. 

These preparations depend upon the need for certainty under the Corporations legislation.  In short, these organisations need a stable, settled period between now and 11 March 2004 in which to complete those arrangements and to proceed with and obtain their Australian financial services licences.

According to ASIC until 31 May 2003 only about 1000 of an expected 6000 licence applications have actually been received.  

Between now and 11 March 2004 we expect that further changes to the Corporations legislation will be made.  There is at least a further tranche of regulations to come from Treasury together with a Bill that is intended to address a series of technical matters and unintended consequences under the legislation.

Importantly, these changes are expected because the financial services industry, in the main, has drawn these matters to the Government’s attention. As such these changes can be built into organisations’ preparation plans.  It is not our intention or wish that this refining process should end in the lead up to 11 March 2003.  However, it is important for an orderly transition to full implementation by 11 March 2004 that there is a stable and predictable period ahead until then.

We expect there will be further “fine tuning” of the regime after 11 March 2003 and the opportunity again for the Joint Committee to review these changes and the regulations currently under this inquiry. 

If the Joint Committees were minded to defer this inquiry until after 11 March 2004 it would have the benefit also of receiving submissions and evidence on how the above Regulations are actually working..

Therefore, it is our respectful submission for the Joint Committee’s current inquiry to be moved to a date after 11 March 2004 where the context of further changes to the legislation and the market’s experience at that time will be available.

We trust that this submission finds favour with the Joint Committee.

Yours sincerely,

______________________________

David Bell
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